Memo

To:
From:
CC:
Date:
Re:

Lol

LEADERS IN LEARNING

Lincolnshire-Prairie View School District 103

Board of Education

Eric Jonasson CPMM, CPS
Dr. Scott Warren

July 10, 2024

Facilities Update

Daniel Wright Jr High

The boiler project is progressing on schedule. The new boilers are in place with piping
and venting installation occurring this week. Electrical hook up and refilling the system is
tentatively scheduled for the week of July 22nd.

Phase 2 of LED lighting updates have been completed at Daniel Wright. 345 fluorescent
fixtures were replaced during this phase of the project greatly reducing our energy
consumption. There are less than 100 fixtures remaining to be replaced.

Epoxy floor application in the 6, 7, and 8th grade restrooms is scheduled to start the week
of July 15th. This work should take 5-7 days to complete.

Fire extinguisher inspections were completed for both DW and the buses on July 8th and
Oth as part of our annual safety review.

The annual fire alarm system testing was completed the week of July 8th. We will
address any issues found once Esscoe issues us our report. Minor repairs such as
strobe/detector replacement are typical upon this type of testing.

Half Day School

LED lighting updates have been completed at Half Day School. 125 fixtures were
changed throughout this phase of the update. Half Day only has a handful of fixtures
remaining that need to be updated.

The parking lot was sealcoated and striped the week of June 24th. Sealcoating the
parking areas regularly extended their usable life and fresh, visible markings help traffic
safely navigate the property.

Fire extinguisher inspections were completed July 8th and 9th as part of our annual safety
review.



e The annual fire alarm system testing was completed the week of July 8th. We will
address any issues found once Esscoe issues us our report. Minor repairs such as
strobe/detector replacement are typical upon this type of testing.

Laura Sprague

e The playground resurfacing project for the play areas at Sprague began on July 5th. We
expect the replacement to take 5-7 days to complete barring any weather delays. During
this time, the playground will be out of use.

e Fire extinguisher inspections were completed July 8th and 9th as part of our annual safety
review.

e The annual fire alarm system testing was completed the week of July 8th. We will
address any issues found once Esscoe issues us our report. Minor repairs such as
strobe/detector replacement are typical upon this type of testing.



